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DUNCAN AND JULIE MACKAY 
327 Hopmeadow Street 
Weatogue, CT 06089 

(860) 651-9228 
mackadr@comcast.net 

 
 
 
 
April 2, 2021 
 
Mr. Michael Glidden, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Ms. Laura Barkowski, Land Use Specialist 
Town of Simsbury 
933 Hopmeadow Street 
Simsbury CT 06070 
 

Re: Application #21-04 of EAY Properties LLC, Owner; Philip Doyle, Agent for a Zone 
Change from R-40 to B-1 District on the property located at 332 Hopmeadow Street 
(Assessors Map G15, Block 145, Lot 002) 

Dear Ms. Barkowski and Mr. Glidden: 

We are writing to formally lodge our objections to the above referenced Application #21-04 for a 
Zone Change from R-40 to B-1 District, which would adversely impact our property values and 
constitute an unlawful taking. 

This zone change application encompasses the entire 7.85-acre property located at 332 
Hopmeadow Street (Assessors Map G15, Block 145, Lot 002).  The subject property has 
approximately 400 feet of frontage on Hopmeadow Street and nearly another 400 feet of frontage 
on Hartford Road.   

The subject property and "red barn" are located directly across Hopmeadow Street from our 
historic home (circa 1723) at 327 Hopmeadow Street, where we have lived and raised our family 
since 1990.  When we moved to Weatogue and the "gateway" to Simsbury, the properties to the 
west side of Hopmeadow were zoned R-40 and those to the east side of Hopmeadow, save the 
historic restaurant that is now Abigail's (a tavern that George Washington is reported to have 
visited), were likewise zoned R-40.  The stretch of buildings from Hartford Road to Winslow 
Place and Sand Hill Road are historic in nature, including the house and barn located at 332 
Hopmeadow Street.   

Our property surrounds to the south the historic White Memorial Fountain, which was dedicated 
to Dr. Roderick White in 1892.  At the time, its placement was in the heart of Weatogue Village 
as a tribute to the much beloved, Dr. White, and we have helped raise thousands of dollars, 
donated thousands of dollars, and donated landscaping services to support the fountain’s 
maintenance and operation for many years.  To the north, our property borders the Simsbury 
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Soldiers Memorial, erected to the memory of Union soldiers in the War of the Rebellion (1861-
1865).  This stretch of Hopmeadow Street is the historic gateway to the rest of Simsbury. 

We have invested hundreds of thousands of dollars over the thirty (30) years we have lived here 
to improve our home and maintain its historic character, and to improve and maintain the 
grounds of this largely historic, residential gateway area.  Approving the subject zone change 
will destroy the character of this residential neighborhood and irreparably deflate our property 
values, resulting in an inverse condemnation. 

The applicant makes several purportedly factual claims in support of its zone change application 
for its proposed brewery and tasting room that are unfounded, at best, and mischaracterizations, 
at worst.   

The applicant’s first set of assertions seek to create the fiction that the east side of Hopmeadow is 
actively leaning commercial and the west side is leaning residential.  “Immediately to the north 
of the site are lands of the Riverview banquet facility and two single family homes with mixed 
B-1 and R-40 zoning.”  The applicant goes on to claim the “use of the properties on the east side 
of Hopmeadow Street have migrated toward commercial, while those on the west of the street 
tend to be residential.  Hopmeadow Street, to a degree, acts as a division between land uses.”  
This is simply not true.  Directly adjacent to the subject property on Hopmeadow Street are two 
R-40 zoned single family homes with substantial frontage along Hopmeadow Street and around 
the corner onto Winslow Place.  The Riverview, which was built over twelve (12) years ago in 
2008, is located much further around the corner of these residences on Winslow Place at the end 
of the cul de sac, and can barely be seen from Hopmeadow Street.  The tavern that is now 
Abigail’s has been on that location since Colonial times as a tavern. Thus, there has been no 
commercialization, let alone the claimed “migrat[ion] toward commercial” on Hopmeadow 
Street—east side or west side.  Further, the west side of Hopmeadow Street doesn’t “tend to be” 
residential, it, like the eastern side, is residential.  Accordingly, Hopmeadow Street does not 
serve as a “division between land uses”, as the east and west side between Hartford Road and 
Winslow Place and Sand Hill Road is and has consistently been residential.  Period.   

Similarly, the applicant states, “extending the B-1 zone from the Abigail’s property would allow 
complimentary land uses to exist.”  The proposed brewery and tasting room are hardly a 
complimentary use to its neighbors.  Abigail’s is a tavern restaurant that serves beer, including 
locally brewed beer, on its menu and in its two fully functioning bar rooms.  The applicant’s 
proposed use is competitive with, if not redundant of, Abigail’s, but again the restaurant has been 
on that location since 1780.  Conveniently absent from the applicant’s cover letter, though, is that 
the proposed brewery and tasting room will abut, to within several hundred feet, the Children’s 
Clubhouse, a longstanding child and day care center.  Is that a “complimentary land use”?  While 
Abigail's was not there when the day care moved into its location, another dining establishment 
was.  According to The Historical Marker Database, “Jonathan Pettibone built the first Pettibone 
Tavern about 1780 in that location and, after it was largely destroyed by fire, rebuilt it in 1801. 
The large chimney stack is thought to be from the original building and some nineteenth century 
features remain. As with most taverns, weary travelers could sleep as well as drink and dine 
there.”  The original tavern and its progeny were not beer barns.   
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The applicant goes on to say that this compatible use will not “undu[ly] disturb[]… the 
neighborhood.”  We are perplexed by the statement since we live in the “neighborhood”, and we 
literally found out about this proposed zone change by pure happenstance.  There has been to our 
knowledge no effort whatsoever by the applicant to find out what its proposed new neighbors 
think about having a “beer barn” directly across the street from their homes.  As stated above, 
this historic, predominantly residential gateway neighborhood has not changed in the last thirty 
(30) years from a zoning perspective, and for the applicant to flippantly suggest that its proposed 
commercialization of a nearly 8 acre parcel of land square in the middle of our neighborhood 
won’t unduly disturb it is simply callous.  This is particularly so when it has not shown the 
neighbors the slightest courtesy by introducing themselves to discuss their proposed plans and 
seek input and reaction.  The applicant’s failure to reach out speaks volumes about just how 
much this proposed new business cares about the character of the neighborhood, let alone the 
sentiments of its neighbors. 

The applicant goes on further to claim that the proposed zone change from R-40 to B-1 will 
somehow “retain the farm setting” of our historic and picturesque pastoral neighborhood.  
Really?  Doesn’t maintaining the residential zoning designation of the nearly 8-acre parcel 
guarantee that the “farm setting” will be maintained?  While the applicant blithely claims “no 
plans exist” to alter the historic home on the property or the pastoral landscape; plans change.  
Indeed, once the zone changes from R-40 to B-1, the potential commercial or retail uses to which 
the property could be put abound.  Once the zone changes, the genie is out of the proverbial 
bottle and can’t get back in.  The applicant’s supposed lack of plans means nothing and does not 
limit or estop the applicant or some future purchaser or lessee of the property or a portion thereof 
from completely altering the developable portion of the nearly 8 acre parcel for a multitude of 
different commercial and retail uses.  As one business moves in, more tend to follow, and there 
would be nothing stopping the dominoes from falling to the point where the applicant’s 
statement about the east side of Hopmeadow Street going commercial ceases to be fictional and 
becomes a reality. It is entirely disingenuous to claim the proposed zone change and planned 
(and unplanned) use won’t inexorably alter the character of this neighborhood and its farm 
setting, and irreparably undermine our residential property values.   

In addition, granting the applicant’s zone change request will also add to the already congested 
traffic at the Hartford Road and Hopmeadow Street intersection.  This is exacerbated by the fact 
that the subject property fronts on both streets and has multiple curb cuts on both.  The current 
planned use of the beer barn as well as future yet-to-be-planned commercial or retail uses will 
create a traffic and public safety nightmare.  Having lived here for thirty (30) years, we can attest 
to the fact that traffic backs up regularly and it is often difficult to get out of our driveway, 
particularly to head north on Hopmeadow Street without the addition of a beer barn and the 
subject property’s two existing curb-cuts on Hopmeadow Street, not to mention the rear 
driveway from Abigail’s directly across Hopmeadow Street from our driveway.   

We similarly question the public safety and noise impacts of the proposed beer barn.  The 
application suggests that the tasting room will draw from cyclists on the bike path (that runs 
behind our property) and boaters from the Farmington River.  Access from the bike path will be 
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either through our property or directly in front of our house, and access from the river will be 
across the flood plain and behind the childcare center.  It is inconceivable that the beer barn 
would not need to be expanded to accommodate both a brewery and a tasting room, and likewise 
inconceivable that the tasting room won’t have an outdoor option leading to increased noise and 
activity directly opposite the front of our home and two upstairs bedrooms. 

Don’t get us wrong, we are not teetotalers, and enjoy a good pint or pull from the tap while 
having dinner at Abigail’s.  We generally like the idea of microbreweries and other small, local 
businesses moving to the Simsbury area.  Indeed, there are a multitude of locations throughout 
the town that are zoned for and truly compatible with such uses.  We patronize and support 
similar small, local businesses, and I dare say we would support the applicant’s brewery, but just 
not in our historic residential neighborhood.  This zone change application will undoubtedly—
despite the applicant’s claims to the contrary—completely, unduly and irreparably change the 
character of our neighborhood; and not for the good.  The applicant’s complete and utter lack of 
engagement with us neighbors causes us a great degree of concern about what we might expect 
from them going forward if the zone change is approved.  If the applicant were truly interested in 
blending in and ensuring its intended use was compatible and in keeping with the character of 
this historic residential neighborhood, then its sotto voce pursuit of a quick and quiet zone 
change is a poor way to demonstrate it. 

We object to this zone change application, which will result in an inverse condemnation of our 
property.  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Julie and Duncan MacKay 

Julie Grey MacKay 

Duncan Ross MacKay 

 













Jennifer and Christopher McCarty 
327 Hopmeadow St. 
Weatogue, CT 06089 

860-306-2282 
Jennifergrey131@gmail.com 

 
 
April 2, 2021 
 
Mr. Michael Glidden, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Ms. Laura Barkowski, Land Use Specialist 
Town of Simsbury 
933 Hopmeadow St. 
Simsbury, CT 06070 
 
Dear Ms. Barkowski and Mr. Glidden: 
 
We are formally submitting our strong objections to the Application #21-04 of EAY Properties 
LLC, Owner; Philip Doyle, Agent for a Zone Change from R-40 toB-1 District on the property 
located at 332 Hopmeadow Street (Assessors May G15, Block 145, Lot 002). 
 
It is telling that we only recently learned of this application unofficially and by chance.  This lack 
of transparency and underhanded approach to making such significant and devastating changes 
to the historical character and charm of our residential neighborhood undermines any 
assurances that might be made relative to future development and alterations that could be 
made once the zoning changes.  Claims to maintain the current historical barn structure, the 
property farm setting and limitations to future commercial use seem dubious. The horse will be 
out of the proverbial barn.   
 
As owners of the carriage house, and the lot between it and 343 Hopmeadow next door, we 
have invested many thousands of dollars and hours improving and tending to our home and 
property.  We are deeply concerned about the impact of the proposed brewery directly across 
the street relative to increased traffic—which is already quite heavy and difficult to navigate at 
times—noise, and safety of potentially impaired people driving, paddling or bicycling to this 
establishment.  We already experience random people coming through the property from the 
bike path.  This would undoubtedly be made worse by the proximity of the proposed brewery. 
 
We are patrons of Abigail’s which is a historical tavern and draw for many in the area to 
Weatogue/Simsbury. We would be supportive of such a proposed brewery in town and believe 
that there are several attractive alternative sites that would not be as distressing to us, our 
neighbors and patrons of the children’s center across the street. 
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We have been fortunate and proud to be part of the gateway to town and remain committed to 
protecting its reputation for being one of CT’s best places to live and raise a family.  In addition 
to the visible and disruptive nature these changes might incur in the near and long term, we 
believe this proposal would damage the Weatogue community, and severely and negatively 
impact our property values and investment in the neighborhood that we love and have been 
caretakers of for over thirty years.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Grey McCarty 
Christopher McCarty 
 
 
 



From: Ben Mozier
To: Barkowski Laura
Subject: Proposed Zoning Change Concerns
Date: Friday, April 2, 2021 10:41:39 AM

Laura,

 

I’m reaching out as a concerned Simsbury parent in regards to Application #21-04 for a zone
change from R-40 to B-1 at 322 Hopmeadow Street.

 

While I would welcome a brewery to Simsbury I do have several concerns that fall into two
key categories that I will list below.

 

Re-zoning of the site in general:

1. Traffic Congestion at the intersection of Hopmeadow Street and Hartford Rd. is already
significant for a predominately residential area, any increase in business use will only
add to that

2. Poor entrance/exit accessibility, to turn left from Hartford Rd. requires crossing multiple
lanes and the only entrance from Hopmeadow Street is very narrow and not suitable for
two way traffic on/off a main road

3. Existing acceptable retail space is currently available, with so many local business
closures due to the pandemic the focus should remain on filling vacant spaces already
zoned for business use

a. While I wish any new business nothing but success the reality is 30% fail within
the first 2 years and 70% fail within the first 5 years. There is greater than 2/3
chance that this lot will become another vacant business location within the next 5
years.

 

Proximity of Specific Business (Brewery) to Day Care:

1. While the argument has been made that Abigail’s serves alcohol and is next door there
are several main differences:

a. Abigail’s primary offering is food, a brewery’s primary point of revenue is
alcohol sales

b. Abigail’s parking lot does not require a driver to pass the daycare’s parking lot if
entering/exiting from Hartford Rd.

2. Increase in potential impaired driving occurring, there have been several studies that
beer specifically is the most difficult alcoholic beverage for individuals to determine
their correct BAC, resulting in more impaired driving.

a. An increase in impaired driving (there’s no reason to visit a brewery other than to
drink beer…) coupled with having to drive through a day care parking lot should
be a SERIOUS concern for all involved including the owners of the brewery.

mailto:bmozier@gmail.com
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3. Increase in pedestrian traffic, with the day care and brewery having to share parking
space (unlike Abigail’s which is fairly well separated) there is an increased risk of
interaction between brewery patrons and children or daycare workers which is
concerning.

 

I look forward to the hearing on Monday where these and other potential issues can hopefully
be discussed, and am more than happy to speak separately with any members of the committee
or the proposed business owners if it helps.

Thanks,

Ben Mozier



From: Andrea Fenton
To: Barkowski Laura
Subject: Potential Brewery Concerns
Date: Friday, April 2, 2021 11:32:56 AM

Hello Laura,

I recently heard about the petition to open a brewery in the barn behind the Children’s Clubhouse daycare in
Simsbury. Since my son attends this daycare I do have some concerns about how this type of establishment might
affect him during his time at the center.

A brewery could cause some safety issues in this location. It is concerning that an establishment primarily focused
on serving alcohol would be so close to a quiet and peaceful daycare center. The idea that individuals under the
influence of alcohol might be roaming the grounds near the center is worrying to a parent of a young child. A
brewery could also cause significant noise concerns for the area. Young children are napping throughout the day at
the center and it might be disruptive to them.

A brewery could also cause traffic concerns in this location. I often have difficulty turning out of the center parking
lot safely due to the number of cars already in the route 10 and 185 intersection. I am concerned that adding another
establishment into this complex will make this traffic issue worse.

For these reasons, I hope an alternate location could be considered for this establishment.

Thank you,
Andrea Fenton
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